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14 February 2025 
 
Dear colleague  
  
We’re pleased to share some updates from the NMC and EdQA team for your 
information.  
  
2023-24 Annual Self Reporting (ASR) reminder  
  
We have now sent the ASR request and held two drop in sessions to support AEI 
colleagues who are busy coordinating responses on behalf of the AEI and their 
practice learning partners.  If you have any questions after watching the video 
walkthrough then please email them to us: QATeam@nmc-uk.org   
  
Please note, the deadline for submission of Part one and Part two of the ASR23/24 
is Tuesday 25 February 2025.   
  
As this is a pilot of a new approach, we’re keen to know what you’ve thought of this 
ASR – early verbal feedback from AEI colleagues has been very positive - but we’ll 
be asking AEIs to complete a brief (and anonymous) feedback form.  Your 
engagement with this feedback will be greatly appreciated and influential in shaping 
the future of annual self reporting – please take the opportunity to have your say!  
  
Post registration webinars   
  
We’re holding two webinars to help post registration students and practice learning 
partners (PLPs) to understand, interpret and apply our proficiency standards.   
  
NMC Education Advisers, students and PLPs will provide examples of learning from 
case studies that demonstrate how competence can be achieved across some of the 
standards of proficiency. There will also be an opportunity for Q&A.  
  
The sessions are open to everyone but are particularly aimed at post registration 
SCPHN/SPQ students, and PLPs. We’d appreciate it if you could share this 
information so that as many students and PLPs as possible can attend:   
  
11 March, 13:00 -14:00 – for SCPHN (register here)  
13 March, 13:00 -14:00 – for SPQ (register here)  
  
  
Practice learning review  
  
In case you missed it, last month NMC Council agreed recommendations for the 
next steps of our practice learning review. You can read more about the five lines of 
enquiry we’re pursuing here.   
  
New NMC Chief Executive and Registrar   
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Last month we also welcomed Paul Rees as our new Interim Chief Executive and 
Registrar. Paul will help us to establish a working environment where NMC 
colleagues can thrive. We will also maintain our focus on the NMC’s core role in 
education and standards. Read more about Paul here.   
  
New format for monthly updates  
  
Lastly, we wanted to make you aware that the next update and all 
subsequent  Education QA updates will be sent from a different email system. To 
make sure these emails don’t go into your junk folder, please add ‘info@nmc-
news.org.uk’ to your safe senders list.   
  
We hope this has been helpful.   
  
Best wishes,  
  
The Education QA (EdQA) Team 
  
You can catch up on the latest updates from the EdQA team on our website.  
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